
Ferrell Moultrie (Home) 

From: Marsha Egbert [mgegbert@bellsouth.net]
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2009 9:01 AM
To: Ferrell Moultrie (Home); twkwjw@bellsouth.net
Subject: FW: Notes from July Adult leader meeting
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Adult Leader Meeting 7/21/2009 
  

1. First Aid campout weekend went well. Mrs. Roberts estimated that 4 of 9 new scouts were 
able to complete the merit badge.  

2. Summer camp was a success. The second year ASM’s thought the new scout program at 
Woodruff was better than last year at Buck Toms. Surveys have been sent to all 
participants but only a handful have been turned in so far. We also need to decide where 
2010 summer camp will be held, and Mrs. Hunt has gathered information on 3 other 
camps (Old Indian in SC, Camp Comer in AL, and Daniel Boone in NC) in addition to 
WSR for the troop to consider for next year. The information will be posted on the 
summer camp website so the patrols can do research prior to the planning campout.  

3. Sliding Rock campout is set for the weekend of 7/31-8/2. Mr. Bilkert has 10 scouts and 5 
adults signed up. He will get the med forms from Mrs. Roberts and Mrs. Lisa Anderson 
volunteered to file the tour permit. She will also provide the formula for gas 
reimbursement since this trip is over 150 miles.  

4. New scouts completed a lot of requirements for Tenderfoot, 2nd Class and 1st Class ranks 
at summer camp. Mrs. Dawn Anderson has their handbooks right now and is signing off 
on all the completed requirements.  

5. Mrs. Thorne congratulated the troop on providing the materials for over 500 lunches for 
MUST at the last troop meeting 7/20. The scouts also helped to assemble the lunches 
during the meeting. Next year we will try to move this event to the April/May timeframe 
so as not to conflict with summer camp.  

6. Mrs. Thorne also mentioned additional service opportunities as part of the “Give A Kid A 
Chance” programs held at His Hands Church and Boys/Girls Club in Cherokee County. 
This is a good chance for scouts to work on their Cit. in the Community merit badge.  

7. Mrs. Thorne announced that the new pastor of MVUMC has a trailer for sale if anyone is 
interested.  

8. Mr. Anderson announced that Mr. Moultrie will begin seeing scouts for Scoutmaster 
Conferences beginning on Wednesday, July 29. The signup sheet will be put out again at 
PLC on Monday, July 27.  

9. Popcorn kickoff is Monday, August 3. Troop goal is $15,000 and 100% participation. 
Individual goal is $300.  

10. Adult planning meeting Saturday, August 8 at 8:30-12. Bring $5 for lunch immediately 
following if desired, and at 12:30 Mr. England will be teaching CPR. Bring $8 if 
certification card is needed, otherwise the training is free.  

11. Patrol outings Monday August 10. No troop meeting.  
12. Mrs. Roberts passed around the signup sheet for Roundtables.  
13. Planning campout is August 21-23. Signup sheet was posted at last troop meeting and a 

few scouts have already initialed. Mr. Murray has several scouts volunteer to help him and 
Mr. Breitkreuz cook.  

14. Water Mania is Saturday, August 29. This is a great opportunity to camp as a patrol, but 
don’t wait until the last minute to sign up.



15. Family campout and Court of Honor is September 11-13. Great Allatoona Cleanup is Saturday, 
September 12.  

16. We have received word that the troop shed will NOT need to be moved to make way for the road 
widening project.  

17. Mr. Bilkert is preparing his recruiting plans for new scouts this fall. He mentioned that sometimes 
even the Family campout at Red Top Mt is too far for recruiting. Mrs. Thorne suggested having a 
one night recruiting event (camping, fire building, cooking, etc) for Webelos in the field at the 
church. Portable fire places from Bethlehem Walk could be used and are stored in the barn.  

18. Penguins are mostly working on Eagle projects.  
19. Duct Tape trailer project is just about dead. They are considering hosting a Geocache site at the 

church.  
20. Frogs ASM’s will be meeting with patrol members to  discuss individual advancement goals.  
21. Timberwolves are program patrol for August.  

  
---- 
Scott Anderson 
scottbo@comcast.net 
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